Findings for the Alaska Board of Game
2025-236-BOG
Board Recommendation to the Department of Fish and Game
provided during the Statewide Regulations Meeting

March 27, 2025

The Board of Game finds as follows, based on information provided by Department staff, Alaska
residents and other wildlife users:

Proposal 190 was accepted by the Board of Game as an Agenda Change Request for
consideration at the Statewide Regulations meeting scheduled for March 2025. The proposal
refers to a letter from the Unit 19C Dall Sheep Working Group and a meeting summary which
can be found on the Board’s website. The amended proposal 1.) retained the RS380 winter
subsistence hunt, and closed all other residents and nonresident sheep hunting in Unit 19C for
regulatory year (RY) 2025; 2.) created a drawing permit hunt for RY26 and RY27, and allocated
80% of the permits to residents and 20% to nonresidents, with no more than 5% being allocated
to nonresidents accompanied by resident relatives within second-degree of kindred; and 3)
established Unit 19C as the pilot program for the Department of Natural Resource’s guide
concession program.

The Board recommended the department take the following actions to implement the drawing
permit in 2.) above:

A. Issue up to 20 drawing permits as follows: 16 to residents, 3 to guided nonresidents, and 1
to nonresidents accompanied by resident relatives within second-degree of kindred;
harvest by nonresidents accompanied by resident relatives counts toward the bag limit of
the accompanying resident relative.

B. Issue permits consistent with a goal of taking 5 — 10 rams annually.

Vote: _6-0-1 (John Wood absent) /s/

March 27, 2025 Jake Fletcher, Chairman
Anchorage, Alaska Alaska Board of Game




